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*****PLANDOME HEIGHTS – NEWS***** 

Mayor Riscica Hosts Five Manhasset Mayors 
 to Meet with NCPD Precinct Commander 
 New NCPD Resources Added in January 2016 

 
On January 11, 2016, Mayor Kenneth C. Riscica hosted the five Manhasset Mayors in Village 
Hall for a working meeting with Commander John Berry from the NCPD Third Precinct. 
Commander Berry introduced two new NCPD resources for Manhasset.  Representing the 
Villages were Flower Hill Mayor Elaine Phillips, Munsey Park Mayor Sean Haggerty, 
Plandome Trustee Don Richardson (for Mayor Lloyd Williams), Plandome Heights Mayor 
Kenneth C. Riscica and Plandome Manor Mayor Barbara Donno.  

Commander Berry introduced 
these two new resources to 
the Mayors; (1) Deputy 
Inspector Gregory Abruzzo, a 
30-year veteran is now the 
Deputy Inspector responsible 
for the “Three North” sector 
of the Precinct and (2) Carlos 
Rivera, the new Problem 
Oriented Policing (“POP”) 
officer for our area.  Officer 
Rivera has been stationed in 
Manhasset at the Policing 
Center on Community Drive.  

A full range of topics affecting the public safety of our residents was discussed, contact 
information for the new team was shared and action items were agreed upon during the two-
hour long meeting.  Among the topics discussed were public safety, crime statistics and 
prevention, rollout of new police officers, traffic and parking concerns and other matters.    

Commenting on the matter, 
Flower Hill Mayor Elaine 
Phillips said, “We appreciate 
the time and attention of 
Commander Berry and his 
team.”  Munsey Park Mayor 
Sean Haggerty added, 
“Problem Oriented Policing 
involves a close working 
relationship between the 
police and the community 
and we have that 
relationship.” 

Under the leadership of Plandome Manor Mayor Barbara Donno, the five Manhasset Mayors 
will host a public safety meeting for village residents with the NCPD Community Affairs 
Division; that meeting is Wednesday, January 27, 2016, at 7:00 p.m. at Munsey Park School.   

Contact:  Mayor Kenneth C. Riscica, Mayor@PlandomeHeights-NY.Gov  


